
February 10th,1926

Colonel J, B. Maclean, 
153 University Avenue, 
Toronto, Ont.

My dear Colonel:-
For some tine I have intended 

to put you right with reference to something I 
saw in the January 1st issue of Maclean’s Magazine.

On page 59 of that issue, 
column 2, I note these words - "so far as I know 
there is at present only one Library School in 
Canada - Toronto, conducted by the Department of 
Education". I merely want to tell you that since 
1904 this University has conducted a Library 
course. In fact we were the first in Canada to 
institute it. Is Maclean’s "Canada’s National 
Magazine" or is it still provincial in some things?

With all good, wishes, I am.

Yours faithfully.

Principal.


